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NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 22/2022 

Subject: Rebuilding of a road bridge in Krosno Odrzańskie at km 514.1 of the Oder River change in 

communication rules 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, 

item 2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal Of 

Laws/ of 2020, item 1863). 

The "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław 

hereby informs that in connection with the renovation of the road bridge in Krosno Odrzańskie km 514.1 

of the Oder River, temporary supports will be installed narrowing the width of the existing navigation span 

to 25 m. Construction of the supports will be carried out upstream by hydrotechnical units, which will also 

be involved in the renovation of the crossing. 

Due to the ongoing work, from 31 May 2022 until further notice, all vessels wishing to pass 

through the designated area are required to notify, 4 hours before the passage, the construction manager 

(phone No. 609-116-933) or the site manager (phone No. 781-820-526), or possibly floating equipment 

operators (phone No. 601-718-936; 605-422-630), to allow equipment to be moved out of the navigation 

route. Two kilometres before the bridge, the shipmaster must obtain confirmation that the waterway is 

passable and safe. In the absence of such confirmation, please refrain from further navigation and notify 

the construction works manager (phone: 609-116-933) and the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding 

(phone: 601-269-499 or 605-631-972). 

A separate notice to skippers will be issued in the event of a complete closure of navigation in the 

section affected by the works. 

Passage through the indicated section is permitted only during daylight hours under conditions of good 

visibility. 

The crews of all vessels passing through this section are requested to exercise particular caution, follow 

the above procedures and displayed markings. 

 

Information on the completion of the works and the return to normal navigational conditions will be given 

in a separate notice to skippers. 

Notice to Skippers No. 18/2022 is repealed. 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 

information) is available on the website of the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water 

Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CLIENT'S AREA – Hydrological and navigational situation. For 

more information, please contact the Operations Centre of ''Polish Waters'' State Water Holding – 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at tel. 71 32 

80 587. 


